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August 11, 2020

Karen Costello

Executive Director

Nunavut Impact Review Board
Cambridge Bay, NU

Sent via Email: info@nirb.ca

Re: MHTO Response to NIRB's Request for Comment Regarding Proposed Technical
Meeting for Phase 2 Proposal

Dear Karen Costello:

The Mittimatalik Hunters and Trappers Organization (MHTO) received correspondence from the
Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) on July 29, 2020 advising in English only, of the
Board’s decision to recommence its assessment of Baffinland’'s Mary River Phase 2 proposal,
specifically planning to commence a 4-day Technical Meeting on August 31, and to proceed with
a Community Roundtable and Pre-Hearing Conference later in October. We note that the Inuktitut
version of this correspondence was circulated on August 5, 2020. From the Inuktitut version, we
acknowledge a 4-business day response period has been provided, from the English release, 8
business days. Recognizing this shortened window for discussion with our members and to
develop a submission, we submit the following for your consideration.

Overview

We are not prepared to submit comment on our technical items at this point, owing to the
shortened comment window, and a limited availability of key team members during the month
when many are on the land harvesting and carrying out traditional activities. That said, we have
not made any substantial progress with Baffinland in resolving technical issues. Specifically, we
have reached partial or a pathway to resolution for 4 of our 16 technical issues. Those outstanding
remain relevant to marine mammals and the marine environment, ballast water sampling and
treatment, shipping, Inuit involvement and consideration of Inuit knowledge in Project findings and
work, inclusion of Inuit knowledge in developing significance determinations and monitoring
programs and findings, impacts to caribou, and railway routing and design. These are major
concerns, ones that should be vetted through a formal Technical Meeting. The MHTO would
appreciate additional time to revise and submit additional technical comments, should the NIRB
deem that appropriate and acceptable.
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The MHTO has serious concerns with the scheduling of the Technical Meeting, Community
Roundtable, and Pre-Hearing Conference at this time. The MHTO does not support proceeding
with the Technical Meeting via teleconference at the end of August as proposed by the NIRB, and
requests that the NIRB consider re-scheduling the recently proposed next process steps.

Process

We would like to clarify that in your July 29 correspondence, you incorrectly state that due to
public health concerns related to the COVID-19 pandemic, on March 12, 2020, NIRB cancelled
the in-person Technical Meeting, Community Roundtable and Pre-hearing Conference scheduled
for March 16 - 25, 2020. In fact, in its March 12 correspondence, the NIRB states that it would
“immediately change the format and timing of the Technical Meeting and Pre-hearing Conference
that was to be held in Igaluit from March 16 - 25, 2020 as part of the Board’s assessment of
Baffinland Iron Mines Corp.’s Phase 2 Development Proposal. The upcoming meetings will no
longer be held in-person, instead the NIRB will re-schedule and re-format the meetings to occur
via a combination of teleconference sessions and written submissions.”

It was later, on April 24, 2020, that the NIRB issued correspondence ‘recognizing the numerous
constraints, stresses and strains on resources that the responses to the COVID-19 pandemic are
imposing on potentially affected communities and individuals, coupled with the inaccessibility of
teleconference capacity identified in the comments of many key participants, the Board has
concluded that the Technical Meetings that the Board proposed to be conducted by
teleconference starting on April 28 cannot be carried out in a manner that ensures adequate
engagement with communities and Inuit organizations at this time. Accordingly, the Board is
cancelling the proposed teleconference Technical Meetings that were

tentatively scheduled to take place from April 28 through May 8.”

The MHTO notes that these constraints and strains have not been relieved. With many offices
remaining closed until recently, the day-to-day work has not yet been caught up, and people are
still dealing with different, and limited, access to offices, childcare, and other factors that impact
their ability to participate fully in the ongoing work of this assessment as it relates to their
organizations.

Baffinland’s July 8, 2020 correspondence to the NIRB suggested (item 3) that given “the
substantial progress made since April 2020 with respect to resolution of outstanding technical
matters, Baffinland requests to proceed directly to a public hearing...without holding a further
technical meeting.” Its further notes that should a technical meeting be scheduled, “given the
limited number of outstanding technical issues remaining, teleconferencing is an appropriate
venue for any such meeting.”

The MHTO feels strongly that a Technical Meeting is required to discuss matters agreed to by the
Qikigtani Inuit Association (QIA) and Baffinland per their Inuit Certainty Agreement (ICA), and that
a technical meeting should not be held via teleconference. As indicated in our March 12, 2020
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correspondence, In-person meetings, oral testimony, and giving space for community voices is
our preference and is more culturally appropriate; as the NIRB is aware, teleconferences often
add to the linguistic and cultural barriers that impede participation. The NIRB determined that in-
person meetings were necessary when it set this process.”

We remain of the opinion that teleconferencing is not an acceptable format for discussing and
dealing with such immense and complex topics as impacts to marine mammals, caribou,
cumulative effects, project alternatives, and aspects of the ICA which must now be tested in a
technical meeting to ensure resolutions are adequate to address areas of concern. The serious
limitations of a teleconference format were noted by the NIRB in its March 17, 2020 and April 24,
2020 correspondence. We highlight that these concerns have not been addressed, or lessened,
by the NIRB’s suggested approach.

Baffinland's July 8, 2020 letter to the NIRB indicates that “even relatively minor delays in
reconvening a public hearing will result in a delay of the Phase 2 Proposal and the benefits that it
will provide to the communities and QIA as well as Baffinland by at least an additional year, and
possibly indefinitely.”

Baffinland does not speak to the potential impacts of proceeding with haste, to approve and
realize this project development, because it has submitted there will be none of significance. We
fundamentally disagree with that position, and would argue that rushing to schedule further stages
of assessment on the grounds that delaying project approval is depriving people of its benefits
makes a mockery of impact assessment, and ignores the rights of Inuit to a process that respects
their ability to take part and participate meaningfully. In fact, moving forward without certainty and
without proper engagement of people and Inuit whose rights may be significantly and severely
impacted by project approval, represents a great risk; this demands that even greater caution be
exercised as the process unfolds.

Barriers to Participation

As cited above, the NIRB’s April 24, 2020 notice of cancellation of the previously scheduled
technical meetings indicated that owing in part to “...the inaccessibility of teleconference capacity
identified in the comments of many key participants, the Board has concluded that the Technical
Meetings that the Board proposed to be conducted by teleconference starting on April 28 cannot
be carried out in a manner that ensures adequate engagement with communities and Inuit
organizations at this time.”

We submit that constraints, stresses and strains on resources from COVID-19 are not lessened,
and the inaccessibility of teleconference capacity remains a real concern for the MHTO in terms
of our participation. We have previously submitted that a need to be in close contact with our own
technical advisor, and have the ability to confer quickly with other intervenors, is an essential part
of technical meetings. This is not possible with teleconferencing, and such a format will not ensure
adequate engagement with communities and Inuit organizations such as the MHTO. We will be,
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as has been previously stated by the North Baffin Group, proceeding in protest and under duress,
should these meetings proceed.

The following concerns were previously submitted to the NIRB in April 2020 by many community
organizations, and were acknowledged in the Board’s own April 24, 2020 notice of cancellation
of technical meetings. We re-submit them now, as the same, very relevant reasons for not
proceeding with a technical meeting via teleconference at this point:

+ Given technological limits, in many communities there may be limited access to telephones
and a sufficiently robust telecommunications infrastructure required to support such lengthy
technical calls;

« There are significant concerns regarding the availability, consistency and effectiveness of
Inuktitut/English interpretation during the calls and Inuktitut/English translation of materials
being reviewed or provided as follow up to the teleconferences, in fact, many materials filed
by Baffinland ,and circulated by the NIRB, have not been made available in Inuktitut in a
timely enough manner that parties can review them before being asked tor respond;

« The proposed timing of the teleconferences does not reflect that many community members
are currently on the land conducting harvesting other activities important to the health and
well-being of themselves and their families, economically, and emotionally;

- There has been next to no progress on the resolution of technical issues associated with our
outstanding technical issues.

Further, we are very concerned that the NIRB did not respect its commitment from April 24, 2020,
when it stated clearly that “prior to proposing a modified process, the Board will solicit comment
from prospective participants to ensure their views are fully considered before charting a path
forward for this assessment.” At that time, the Board indicated that it “hope[d] to benefit from the
collective experiences of all parties to identify more acceptable alternatives to parties moving
forward.”

We note from the July 29, 2020 correspondence from the Board, the suggestion that “as noted in
the NIRB's April 24 letter clarifying expectations around reconvening the meetings, [we] will be
seeking the input of parties in determining the detailed logistics of these events.”

This is not consistent with the April 24, 2020 commitment, and the MHTO submits that it is
unacceptable that the NIRB has not solicited input from affected communities and Inuit impacted
by its process, nor has it directly engaged with us around how we would be best positioned to
participate.

The fact that NIRB requested comment on the Technical Meeting, outstanding technical items,
and at the same time, provided a prohibitively short window within the same comment period for
which parties are invited to respond to Baffinland’s July 29, 2020 Notice of Motion, is concerning.
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These timelines are clearly not reflective of an understanding of community organizations’
capacity, the fact that summer is a critical time for our members to spend time on the land ensuring
food security for families in our community for the year to come, or the fact that this process, if
not carefully navigated, has the ability to compromise our participation.

We have not received any formal guidance with respect to revisions or changes to the Federal
Government's Participant Program funding, and feel it is premature to plan next steps for this
assessment until additional direction with regard to funding for participants is provided.

Finally, the MHTO submits that in its April 24, 2020 correspondence, the NIRB “recognizel[d]...
the importance of the Board finding a way to continue to deliver on [its] mandate and conduct
thorough and timely assessments even during this unprecedented and challenging time.” At the
same time, “notfing] that although there is a strong desire and comfort in returning to the Board’s
pre-pandemic practices, the Board has concluded that modifications and new approaches are
necessary because an indefinite suspension of the Board’s usual in-person proceedings to await
a return to normal is unacceptable.”

While the Board's April 24 correspondence notes that returning to pre-pandemic “normal’
practices around in-person meetings cannot be expected given the delays in timing, it also
suggests a need to continue delivering thorough and timely assessments. The MHTO is
concerned that the NIRB has not identified or addressed the need and expectation around
adjusting timelines and expectations to reflect the pandemic situation. Perhaps the only party
expecting timelines to be maintained as per pre-pandemic times is Baffinland, but the MHTO has
no expectation that the process should be rushed now. We also are concerned with suggestions
that process steps such as Technical Meetings be removed, that meeting formats should be
changed to less engaged types, and all at the same while, expecting the NIRB’s assessment to
maintain its highest standard of thoroughness. We strongly suggest that the thoroughness of this
assessment should factor heavily into any decisions around maintaining timeliness, and that the
former not be sacrificed in the interest of Proponent-requested expeditiousness.

Closing

The MHTO appreciates this opportunity to submit our response, and again note that we are not
prepared to proceed with a Technical Meeting at the end of August, given limitations on our
current staff and team. We are not suggesting an indefinite delay. We would appreciate further
communication with the NIRB and all parties around what an acceptable path forward may look
like, and how we feel our participation may be most meaningful. Moving forward we also
respectfully request that the NIRB consider refraining from issuing correspondence making
changes to process steps, requesting comment, or circulating materials from the Proponent until
such time as Inuktitut versions of the same are publicly available, and that more time or a
standardized timeline be provided for organizations to prepare and submit comment for your
consideration.
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Please contact our Manager, Molleen Anaviapik at pond@baffinhto.ca with any questions or for
further information.

Sincerely,

P e

Enookie Inuarak
Vice-Chairperson
Mittimatalik Hunters and Trappers Organization

ce: Brian Penney, Baffinland
Joshua Arreak, Mayor, Pond Inlet
David Qamanig, MLA Tununiq
Aluki Kotierk, Nunavut Tunngavik Inc.
PJ Akeeagok, Qikigtani Inuit Association






